
 
Board Minutes 

 
November 16, 2010 

 
 The Johnson County Board of Education met in regular session on Tuesday, 
November 16, 2010 in the board office.  Board Chairman Alvin Moorman was absent. 
Vice-Chairman Marty Thompson welcomed everyone and called the meeting to order.  
Donnie Carter gave the invocation and Bill Jackson led the Pledge of Allegiance to the 
flag. 
 
 The following business was transacted: 
 

1. The proposed agenda was approved on a motion by Carter, second by 
Frost; unanimous approval.   

 
2. Darlene Hutcheson read a petition to the board signed by concerned 

taxpayers.  Mrs. Hutcheson also presented a list of questions to the board 
on school budget expenditures, revenue and personnel.  

 
3. Marie Sumner relinquished her time to James Tanner.  Mr. Tanner spoke 

to the board about his concerns with the recent tax increase.  He urged 
the board to look into the matter and consider a company coming in to 
study the budget and suggest cuts.   

 
4. The October 19, 2010 regular board meeting minutes were unanimously 

approved on a motion by Frost, second by Jackson. 
 

5. The October 2010 financial report was unanimously approved on a 
motion by Carter, second by Frost; unanimous approval.    

   
6. Superintendent Cordy presented the following fundraisers for approval: 

 
JCHS Prom Committee, Christmas Ornaments 
 11/29/2010 – 12/17/2010 
JCHS Student Council, Spirit Wear 
 11/17/2010 – 01/31/2011 
JCHS FCCLA, Penny Wars for W.I.N.G.S.  
 All proceeds to benefit the shelter for abused women and children 
 11/19/2010 

 
7. JCES Principal Rebecca Thomas spoke to the board about Standards 

Based Instruction, five step protocol and formative assessments.  Mrs. 
Thomas invited the board to come and see Thanksgiving activities at her 
school. 

 



8. JCHS/MS Principal Dr. Runee Sallad informed the board about the 
upcoming mock GHSGT, benchmark testing, PLUs, and the five step 
protocol.  Dr. Sallad also congratulated the softball team, football team 
and students participating in the local hog show.  Dr. Sallad encouraged 
everyone to come to the football playoff game on Friday night.  

 
9. Roland Thomas updated the board on the HVAC project and end-of 

course testing.  He also spoke to the board about getting the football 
stadium ready for the upcoming playoff game(s). 

 
10. The following substitute teachers were approved on a motion by 

Frost, second by Carter; unanimous approval. 
 
  Kimberly Edenfield 
  Amberlin Harrison 
  Delphine Skinner 

     
11. The following substitute teacher was approved on a motion by Frost, 

second by Carter:   
 
  Patti Thompson Loring 
 
Frost, Carter, and Jackson voted YES.  Thompson abstained. 
 
 

   The meeting was then adjourned. 
 

                                     
___________________________                    ___________________________        
                                   Chairman   
 
___________________________                     ___________________________ 
 
 
___________________________                     _________________________  
                                                                                                                     CSS   


